LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD
MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

Robert Goss, Jr., Chairman
Matthew Dersham, Vice Chairman
Donald G. Shively, Supervisor

December 10, 2024 
 Meeting Minutes

	The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, December 10, 2024, at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  
	
	Those attending the meeting were as follows: Supervisors Matthew Dersham, Donald Shively and Robert Goss, Jr., Mark Lemon and Jedidiah Lemon, Solicitors, Karen L. Watters, Secretary and citizens of the township.  

	Chairman, Robert Goss, Jr. called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance.

	The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.   Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Donald Shively.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  Matthew Dersham made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with the addition of $75.00 for Jessica Catherman and SEDA GOG for $230.00, and pay the bills for December, seconded by Donald Shively.  All in favor, motion passed.  

VISITORS 
None

PERMITS AND SEO ACTIVITY
	
	Azinger
	
	PM Review
	Matthew Zimmerman
	
	Ag Storage

	
	Martin, Nathan
	
	Int Insp.  Final Insp
	David Hoover
	
	Calf Barn

	
	Aurand, Keith
	
	Perk test App Fee, Site Inv
	XWave Communications
	
	Cell Tower Upgrade

	
	
	
	
	Harvey Hoover
	
	Greenhouse

	
	
	
	
	Nathan Martin
	
	AG Poultry Barn






NEW BUSINESS


· A Sewage Facilities Planning Module for Doris Wilson Estate was reviewed and there were no issues.
· Russ Goodling sent an email and will be available to serve as SEO for 2025.
· The 2025 Final Budget was reviewed. Donald Shively made a motion to approve the 2025 budget as presented, seconded by Matthew Dersham.   All in favor.  Motion passed.  No tax increase.
· Rick Fry, Roadmaster reported that the roads were mowed, maintenance on equipment, small truck is at Guitelius for work, log books are in each truck, spring list will include signs, and posts, brush trimming.  2025 State projects.  Discussion on whether Bob Otlip is still the back-up.  Discussion on the large tree next to building, Rick will get pricing on removal.  Also, Pleasant Grove Road and Kaiser Run Road intersection and safety issues.  It was addressed several years ago, will look into further.


No further business to be conducted.				
Respectfully submitted.			
Karen L. Watters, Secretary
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